
 

                               January 2, 2024 

South Pymatuning Township Regular Meeting 

The Regular Meeting of the South Pymatuning Township Board of Supervisors was opened at 6:14 p.m. 

with Supervisor’s Matthew Chalupka, Chairman, Johnathan Leyshon and Michael Anglin and Solicitor 

James Nevant were present. 

There were six residents present. 

A motion was made by Chairman, Matthew Chalupka, and seconded by Jonathan Leyshon to dispense 

with the reading and approve the minutes of the December 13, 2023 meeting. The motion was 

unanimously approved. 

There were no public comments on the agenda items.  

There were no Fire or Police Department reports available. 

Supervisor Chairman Matthew Chalupka announced a building permit for Sump, 1527 Rutledge Road for 

a storage building. 

A motion to pay the bills totaling $9,222.49 and the December, 2023, payroll totaling $50,940.51 was 

made by Chairman, Matthew Chalupka and seconded by Johnathan Leyshon. The motion was passed 

unanimously. 

There was no correspondence or old business. 

A motion by Matthew Chalupka, Chairman, and seconded by Johnathan Leyshon to adopt Resolution No. 

1-2024 for Supplemental Appropriations to the 2023 Budget.  The motion was passed unanimously. 

Matthew Chalupka, Supervisor Chairman, made a motion to approve the 2024 meeting dates and times.  

The motion was seconded by Supervisor Johnathan Leyshon.  The motion was passed unanimously. 

Supervisor Chairman, Matthew Chalupka announced the ditch piping policy is still being reviewed. 

Resident Kurt Toth asked what the cost was for the road salt and if the Township was still buying the diesel 

fuel in bulk.  Supervisor Chalupka stated the Township is still buying diesel fuel in bulk. 

Resident Dennis Sump asked about the sealcoating condition of Anchorage Road and he welcomed the 

Township’s new supervisor, Michael Anglin. 

The meeting was adjourned at 6:28 p.m. 

 

Keith McKnight 

Secretary 


